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January-February 2021 Serving the area since 1919 

Visit our website @ www.perryvalleygrange.org Connect with us on Facebook 

 

 
Meeting Location:   Millerstown Community Park Building 

110 Juniata Parkway West, Millerstown, PA  17062 
 

Meetings Adapt to COVID Resurgence

Jan. 8
th

 Meeting via ZOOM 

Please join us either on your computer by Zoom 
or on your phone by making a simple call.  You 
may begin to connect by whichever method you 
choose at 6:30 p.m.   Just like a regular in-person 
meeting, we’ll use the initial time to greet another 
and catch up as you enjoy your own snacks in the 
comfort of home!   The meeting will begin promptly 
at 7:00 p.m.   

Join Meeting by Computer:  Click on link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83334791399?pwd=
eHc0UUdsK0dURjVLL1loRk1UNTZidz09 

Meeting ID: 833 3479 1399 
Password: 693446 

Join Meeting by Phone: Call 1-929-436-2866      
Meeting ID: 833 3479 1399 
Password: 693446 

If you have installed the free Zoom program on 
your computer, the link above should take you right 
to the meeting.   If this is not already installed, you 
should be prompted to do so; if you run into any 
difficulties, call Krista Pontius at 717-385-6015 for 
help.   Joining by computer allows you to both see 
(video) and hear (audio) all the meeting 
participants.   If you don’t have computer access 
and call in by phone, you’ll be able to hear all the 
conversations but without any pictures. 

Rich Fultz, Director of Perry County Emergency 
Management, will share a program on-line with 
us about preparing for a Winter Emergency.  He 
will discuss items that should be located in one's 
car and best practices in the event of a getting 
stuck in winter weather.  His program will inform us 
and help us all be prepared for old man winter. 

Feb. 12
th

 Meeting ??? 
It is hoped this regular meeting can be held at 
the Millerstown Park Community Park as usual, 
but watch for updates.   If meeting in-person is 
not possible, the meeting will be held by ZOOM. 
 
Brad Lowe, former owner of Lowe's restaurant in 
Liverpool and local historian, will share information 
with us about our area’s history.  He will focus on 
historical events and sites from around our local 
community and bring a few artifacts for us to view. 
Brad is a wealth of information about our area and 
we are certain to enjoy the evening spent with him! 
 
 

Executive Committee  
It is intended that the Grange Executive 
Committee will meet at the home of Peg 

Bolton on Monday, January 25, 2021 and 
Monday, February 22, 2021 – both meetings 

to begin at 6:30 p.m. 

 
 

THANK YOU……to all members who have 
already renewed their memberships for 
2021 by the payment of their annual dues. 
 
REMINDER:  Individual Grange member 
dues for 2021 must be received by 
3/31/2021 to maintain continuous 
membership.  Please send to: Carol Rhodes, 
1436 Turkey Bird Rd., Newport, PA   17074.

http://www.perryvalleygrange.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83334791399?pwd=eHc0UUdsK0dURjVLL1loRk1UNTZidz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83334791399?pwd=eHc0UUdsK0dURjVLL1loRk1UNTZidz09
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Local Veterans Honored at November Dinner Meeting 
 

 
 

 

About 15 local veterans attended a dinner hosted by the Grange to honor their service.   Two of the men 
(above) demonstrated the proper technique for folding the American flag, an impressive ceremony done 

at the  funerals of those who served their country.
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Our own Bill Cameron in military uniform spoke on 
behalf of the veterans representing various 
branches of the United States armed forces. 

 

 

Program director Krista Pontius was responsible for 
arranging this wonderful program. 

 

Mr. Jim Scott, Director of the Perry County Veterans’ 
Office, spoke on patriotic themes and outlined the 

services provided by the agency. 

 
 

 

Jonathan Gantt (left) was among the members 
recognized for reaching continuous Grange 

membership milestones.  Presenting the 25-year 
Silver Star award is Carol Rhoades, Membership 

Chairperson.
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Welcome to All Our Business Sponsors 
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Thank You to Our Grange Business Sponsors 
 

 
 

 

YOUR Business could be 
listed here, too!  

For just $60 per year, your business 
partners with the Grange to serve the 

larger community…and receives publicity 
in our newsletter and website  

Call Carol Rhoades @ 717-567-6844 
 

January Birthdays  

4 Bob Sheaffer 
25 Cathy Morrison, Dennis Comp 
30 Jonathan Gantt 

February Birthdays 

3 Gerald Holman 
5 Marge Earnest 

24 Doug Bonsall 

February Anniversary 

17 Boyd & Shirley Delancey 
 

 

Financial Report 
 
Checking Balance 11/1/2020 ............... $ 27,432.20 

PLUS: Receipts – Nov.-Dec. ................. +   2,910.37 

LESS: Expenses – Nov.-Dec.. .............. -    4,336.43 

Checking Balance 12/31/2020.............. $ 26,006.14 

Certificates of Deposit ........................ $102,531.53 
 

Financial accounts for the fiscal year 10/1/2019-
9/30/2020 maintained by Financial Secretary Carol 
Rhoades and Treasurer Doug Bonsall were recently 

audited and found to be correct. 
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Perry Valley Grange #1804, Inc. 
c/o Douglas A. Bonsall 
300 Swatara Street, PO Box 765 
Dauphin, PA  17018-0765 
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Past president Linda Byers (left) and new Grange member Janette Witmer (right) watch intently 
as veterans demonstrated flag folding etiquette at Perry Valley’s November dinner meeting.


